
In the matter of The Kansas Power & Light Company
regarding an incident at 126 West 5th Street,
Kansas City, Missouri, on July 2, 1990 .

ORDER CLOSING DOCKET

STATE OF MISSOURI
PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION

At a session of the Public Service
Commission held at its office
in Jefferson City on the Sth
day of November, 1991 .

)
CASE NO . GS-91-7

)

On October 23, 1991, the Commission's Staff (Staff) submitted a memorandum

recommending that the above-referenced case be closed . Staff notes that it has

reviewed the response of The Kansas Power & Light Company (KPL) to Staff's safety

recommendations and that KPL has proposed various training programs and procedures

which adequately address the problems which led to the gas incident which is the

subject of this docket . Staff notes that it will continue monitoring KPL'6

activities as part of its ongoing pipeline safety inspection program .

In addition, Staff states that, as a result of the complaint filed by Staff

as to this gas incident in Case No . GC-91-201, KPL has paid a settlement of $6,000 .00

and that the complaint case has been closed . Staff states no further formal action

is contemplated in the above-referenced case .

Based upon the recommendation of its Staff, and the commitment of KPL to

programs and procedures to prevent further such incidents from occurring, the

Commission concludes that this docket should be closed .

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED :

1 . That Case No . GS-91-7 be closed hereby .



(S E A L)

2 . That this order shall become effective on November 19, 1991 .

BY THE COMMISSION

Steinmeier, Chm ., Mueller, Rauch,
McClure and Perkins, CC., Concur .

Brent Stewart
Executive Secretary


